
Minutes of the Deansboro Congregational UCC 
January 13, 2024 

 
 

Attending:  Rick Lloyd, Janet Dangler, Tammy Sehn, Mary Lou Rosecrants, Diane Brady, Kelly 
Lawton,  Linda Camp, Tom Lawton, Sue Lawton.  

Prayer:  Pastor Tom Lawton opened with a prayer. 

Minutes:   A motion was made by Kelly Lawton, seconded by Diane Brady to accept the November 
minutes. Motion passed.   

Treasurer’s Report: Tammy reported checking account balance of $9,154 and savings account 
balance of $76,074.  A motion was made by Linda Camp, seconded by Janet Dangler to accept 
the report.  Motion passed.   

Congregational Care/Worship   Janet is working on the next newsletter and Linda is in need of 
birthday cards. 

Christian Education:  Sunday school is doing mostly edible object lessons.  They may to a dinner 
in March and are continuing to work on kits for CWS. 
 

Women’s Fellowship:  Some sample colors will be painted in the sanctuary so the painting can 
begin in March.  The painter will also replace the bulbs in the chandelier. 
 

Building and Grounds:   
 
Pastor: Vita Hale at Three Steeples has asked Tom to preach for her on January 21.  We will be 
having a Lenten Bible study of the Gospel of Mark beginning February 18 following the service. 
Ash Wednesday service will be on February 14 and Maundy Thursday service will start at 5. 
 

Clerk:  The annual meeting was set for Sunday March 17.  There was discussion of how to 
handle snow days.  Tom will decide if it’s too bad for him to travel.  If it is too bad here we 
should notify Tom by 7 or 7:30am.  Mary Lou will look into how to get notification on TV. 
 

Old Business:   
 
New Business:  It was decided to celebrate Scouts on February 4 for Scout Sunday.  
 

Meeting was adjourned. 
 
The next meeting will be Sunday February 11 following the service. 
 

Respectfully submitted 
Mary Lou Rosecrants, Clerk  


